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BURROUGH GREEN CHRISTMAS FAYRE 

SATURDAY 13th NOVEMBER 2021 

READING ROOM 11.00 – 16.00 

There will be homemade soups light lunches, cakes, 

pastries, teas and coffee at very reasonable prices!! 

Preserves..  Cookies.. Jewellery.. Decorations 

Celebratory Cards. Homemade Chocolates. Knitted 

gifts. Tombola for Adults and one for children. 

A great place to get high quality home crafted, 

unique, Christmas gifts and enjoy a chat and some 

lunch or afternoon tea, or just a cup of tea with your 

friends and neighbours…….. See you there? 

If you are a crafter and would like a table, please call 

07923 526555 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

WINTER FAIR 

SATURDAY 27TH NOVEMBER 

 12noon – 2pm.  
Brinkley Memorial Hall 

 

Homemade soup, Sausage in a Bun, 

Desserts & Cakes. 

Raffle, Tombola , Bric-a-Brac, Gifts 

 

Come along for a bite to eat and time for a chat with 

your neighbours. 

IN AID OF BRINKLEY CHURCH 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

MOBILE LIBRARY 

The Mobile Library will be at BRINKLEY 

Memorial Hall on the 1st Tuesday of each 

month between 3.00 - 4.00pm;                .  

BURROUGH GREEN by the BUS STOP on 4th 

Wednesday of each month at 3.50 - 4.10pm. 

They stock a great selection of books for all 

ages, plus NHS hearing aid batteries. They 

can even check and replace the ferrules on 

walking sticks. Make use of this wonderful resource. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

SCRABBLE and MAHJONG           

We are hoping to get our Scrabble & Mahjong 

meetings up and running again this month. We meet on 

2nd & 4th Mondays of every month at 7.30pm in the 

Community Room at Sheriff’s Court.  

8th & 22nd November. 

Do come and join us in a game. Beginners welcome. 

£2 includes refreshments 

BRINKLEY CHRISTMAS 

CARD  2021 

 

The winning photo for this 

year’s Christmas card 

competition was taken by 

Lindsey Todd.  Well done 

Lindsey. 

One aim of the Christmas 

card is as a fundraiser, 

partly for the church, and 

partly for the chosen 

charity.  This year, that 

charity is Young Minds, 

which focuses on 

supporting young people with mental health issues.  It 

was our late vicar’s charity. You can choose to donate 

to one charity, or to both.   

 

I started the idea of a village Christmas card 3 years 

ago.  Residents give their local friends and neighbours 

cards, which all cost money.  Even charity cards do not 

donate all the card value to that charity.  With our 

village card, all the monies raised go to the charity 

named.  Once you have ‘signed up,’ your name is printed 

inside the card. The card is delivered to everyone in 

our village.    

The printing of the card is generally at the beginning 

of December, so please get in touch so that you can be 

included. 

Ros   

Don’t get left out! 

For further details,  please contact Ros on 

01638 507240, or 07860 128270 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

KNIT & NATTER  

Every Monday from 1:30 to 3.30pm  

In the Community Room at Sheriff’s 

Court Burrough Green. All knitters or 

potential knitters are welcome, 

Bring your own knitting or we can teach you to make 

squares for the local neonatal unit or knit for other 

charities.  We have odd bits of wool, patterns and 

needles etc. There will be a small charge for 

refreshments.   

Any donations of wool would be greatly appreciated. 

ALL WELCOME 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

VILLAGE WEBSITES  

www.burroughgreenparishcouncil.org.uk 

wwwbrinkleyparishcouncil.org.uk 

Village information and Village Voice issues on there 

http://www.burroughgreenparishcouncil.org.uk/
http://brinkleyparishcouncil.org.uk/


ECDC COMMUNITY BUS 

The bus will be at the Westley Waterless village 

hall at 1.30 - 3.00 on Thursday 11th November 

and Thursday 9th December 

 

The Community Bus will be parking in Westley 

Waterless Village Hall once a month.  This is a 

government initiative offering advice to rural 

communities covering topics such as 

• Debt and Money Advice 

• Employment 

• Welfare benefits 

• Housing 

• Pensions 

The Community Bus is a Community Hub and is a one 

stop shop providing information, advice, and support to 

improve the wellbeing of our community. 

 The hubs provide FREE support and advice for 

individuals and their families covering drink or drug 

challenges, housing or homelessness issues, benefit 

questions, mental health advice, domestic abuse, 

money worries, they are also there if you just need 

someone to talk to. 

 You do not even need to make an appointment, just 

drop in and someone will see you as soon as they are 

available. 

 Different Hubs will have different services 

depending on availability but there will always be 

someone there who can point you in the right direction. 

 If you have any paperwork relating to your questions, 

try to bring it with you. 

For more information call 01353 66 55 55 or e-mail 

communityadviceservice@eastcambs.gov.uk 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

You are invited to 

DULLINGHAM FLOWER CLUB 

Thursday 11th November 2021 

8pm 

The Taylor Hall, Church Close, Dullingham 

CB8 9XE 

Come & join us for a fun evening with a 

demonstration  

By 

David Wright 

entitled 

‘Xmas with Friends’ 

 

Admission £6 to include refreshments 

Raffle  

Please contact Lesley Bird  

Tel: 01638 507658 or 07786 817154 

 

DATE FOR DIARY – Next Meeting 

Thursday 9th December 2021 

Demonstration by Stephanie Laing – ‘Tis the season 

to be jolly’ 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

CELEBRATING 

70 YEARS 

AT 

WESTLEY WATERLESS VILLAGE HALL  

Come along for a coffee and a chat with parish 

members, learn more about the hall and share your 

ideas 

Refreshments van on site with fun games for the 

family inside 

20th NOVEMBER 2021  

 10am - 12:30pm  

WESTLEY WATERLESS VILLAGE HALL             

Help us plan for the next 70 years! 

 

In Collaboration with  

 

 

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

NEWS FROM THE ELLESMERE CENTRE  

 

Ellesmere Centre AGM  

on Wednesday 3rd November at 7pm. 

Please come along and support us. 

 

CHRISTMAS MARKET 

 

at the Ellesmere Centre, 

Stetchworth 

 

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 21ST 

11am-3pm 

Local crafts, food and drink, refreshments and 

raffle. 

Entry £1 

 

We now have 28 stalls so come along, do your 

Christmas shopping and join us for festive 

refreshments.   

The staff ensures that regular sanitising takes place 

and we do our utmost to keep you all safe. At present 

masks are still required in the shop and post office. 

Thank you. 

Email: office@ellesmerecentre.org.uk 

or call us on 01638 508212 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

ARTICLES FOR DECEMBER                  

VILLAGE VOICE 

To  villagevoicenewsletter@btinternet.com 

01638 507495 

by November 22nd 2021 please  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

mailto:communityadviceservice@eastcambs.gov.uk
mailto:office@ellesmerecentre.org.uk-
mailto:villagevoicenewsletter@btinternet.com


RECYCLING 

 

Carlton & Willingham Green  – Mondays : 

Black bin –. 1st, 15th, 29th November 

Blue & Green – 8th & 22nd November .   

 

Brinkley, Burrough Green, Westley Waterless – 

Thursdays :  

Black sacks weekly. 

Blue Lid – 11th & 25th November. 

Green Lid – 4th & 18th November. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

WHAT’S ON AT THE RED LION  

BRINKLEY 

Coffee Morning is Wednesday 10th at 

10:30. 

 

Quiz is Thursday 18th and starts at 7:30. Please let 

us know you are bringing a team.  If you also plan to 

eat before or during the quiz, please let us know that 

too so we can provide a larger table. 

 

Thanksgiving  

Our annual 3-course Thanksgiving Meal: Friday 26th 

at  7:15 for 7:30 and we have three tables of four in 

the bar available for the Friday.  And then we will do 

it again on Saturday 27th November at 6:45 for 7:00 

in the restaurant.  Advance booking essential. 

In December we will be closed on the 26th and we are 

also closed on New Year’s Day.  We are taking bookings 

now for our Taco night on Christmas Eve.  We are also 

prepared to do a meal on Christmas Day if there is 

enough interest. 

There are several people we used to see regularly we 

understandably haven’t seen yet.  If you read this, it 

would be great if you might drop us an email or give us 

a quick call to let us know you and yours are doing OK.  

Gwyn & Morris. 

01638 508707 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THANK YOU 

 

BRINKLEY AUCTION – 25th Sept  

200 lots were auctioned in aid of Brinkley Church and 

due to your generosity in donating goods and bidding, 

£1800 was raised.  Many thanks to all, for all the hard 

work in setting it up, and to those who supported it. 

Brinkley PCC 

 

BRINKLEY QUIZ – 15th October 

Thank you to all the teams that came to the Quiz in 

aid of Brinkley Church.  A special thanks to all those 

who helped with the food and drink, not forgetting  

the wonderful washer uppers at the end! We raised 

£620 for Brinkley Church. 

Brinkley PCC 

 

ALBERT’S CHARITY SHOOT 

A massive thank you to everyone who donated money, 

tombola prizes and auction prizes. 

In October we visited Addenbrookes Hospital to hand 

over a cheque for £15000 to the Childrens Cancer 

Wards. 

Once again thank you so much. 

Bena, Tracey & Dean.   

 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

ELLESMERE GARDEN CLUB 

Our next talk is on 10th November by Dr Tim 

Wreghitt - “Making a stand for Chelsea” at 

7.30pm. The hall in the Ellesmere Centre will be 

properly ventilated and seating socially distanced. 

Everyone welcome, members and visitors alike. 

The Christmas party will now take place on Wednesday 

15th December, not the previous week as originally 

advertised. The venue is the Heath Court Hotel, 7 for 

7.30 pm. Members will already have had a message 

about booking, so this is just a reminder about the 

date. Any queries about this to Judith on 01638 

508336. 

And there are still some Tender Shoots Garden 

Network events between now and the end of the 

year:  

Thursday Nov 11th - Doug Stewart - Winter 

Thrillers 7.30 pm 

Wednesday Dec 8th - Christmas quiz - Gardening 

themed fun with an individual round & a 

group/interclub round. 7.30 pm 

Remember you can either use zoom to join the 

meetings, or YouTube: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4043014750?pwd=SVRib

E0vRW5mTUFqdG1NblVxSlJPZz09 

Meeting ID: 404 301 4750 

Passcode: bonsai 

www.youtube.com/c/TenderShootsGardenClubNetwor

k   

The advantage of YouTube Live is you can start the 

talk from the beginning if you arrive late, you can 

pause, rewind & skip any bits and still ask questions to 

the speaker via YouTube chat box.  You can also watch 

it in comfort if you have a large smart TV via the 

YouTube TV app. Plus, in most cases, if the speaker has 

given permission for a recording to be made you can 

watch on another day and time entirely to suit 

yourself. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THE BULL BURROUGH GREEN  
 

Please check on Facebook for What’s On 

at The Bull 

 

Rob and I look forward to welcoming you 

01638 508333 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4043014750?pwd=SVRibE0vRW5mTUFqdG1NblVxSlJPZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4043014750?pwd=SVRibE0vRW5mTUFqdG1NblVxSlJPZz09
http://www.youtube.com/c/TenderShootsGardenClubNetwork
http://www.youtube.com/c/TenderShootsGardenClubNetwork


CAMBRIDGESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL UPDATE 

Alan Sharp Cambridgeshire County Councillor – 

Woodditton Division 

Meetings of the County Council have been reduced by 

the ruling coalition, which gives less opportunity to 

scrutinize the decisions that are being made on your 

behalf. 

Since my last report, there has been no meeting of 

Highways & Transport Committee and I attended a 

meeting of the Children & Young People Committee on 

19th October, which are the policy committees that I 

am a member of. 

EDUCATION 

The Children & Young People Committee had an initial 

look at the budget situation for Education in the next 

financial year and the budget gap for 2022/23 of 

nearly £20m that the ruling coalition need to reduce. 

TRANSPORT 

In terms of the Eastern Access proposals by the 

Greater Cambridge Partnership (GCP), I received a 

briefing from GCP officers about the proposals to 

move the Newmarket Road Park & Ride nearer to the 

A14 Stow-cum-Quy roundabout, as well as increased 

bus lanes along Newmarket Road and a proposal to 

reduce vehicle access into the centre of Cambridge. 

The consultation runs from 3rd November until midday 

on 22nd December.  

The proposals affect residents in this area, but local 

Councillors in this area have no representation on the 

GCP and I have been speaking to GCP officers to voice 

the concerns that I have. 

I would ask that once the consultation opens that you 

look at the proposals and respond to the consultation. 

In addition, it would be very helpful for me if you could 

send me your comments, so that I can try to represent 

your views in further discussions. 

Whilst talking about transport, there is a public 

consultation by Network Rail which started on 18th 

October on the Ely Area Capacity Enhancement. It 

may not directly affect your village, but there needs 

to be major work done at Ely to alleviate a rail 

bottleneck, where three lines from the North merge 

into one, as do two lines from the South. This work is 

needed so that the number of trains going through Ely 

can be increased, both passenger and freight, which 

will increase the container traffic that can be moved 

by rail, thus reducing the number of trucks on the A14. 

Please read and contribute to this consultation, as it 

is important for the rail traffic east of Cambridge if 

we are to achieve our aim of better and more frequent 

services running through Newmarket and Dullingham. 

I would welcome any comments that you may have on 

the rail proposals. 

The County Council have set up a Highways 

Improvement Board and it had its first meeting on 

24th September. I am the East Cambs rep on that 

Committee and at our first meeting, we discussed the 

issues of gully cleaning and pothole repairs and 

improving the performance in those areas. We are due 

to meet every 6 weeks and I will update on the 

progress to improve outcomes in future reports.  

If you are aware of an issue that concerns you, please 

let me know. If I am not aware of it, I cannot fix it. 

I look forward to updating residents further next 

month. 

Alan Sharp Cambridgeshire County Councillor – 

Woodditton Division 

Tel:        01638 507485/  07794 292941 

E-Mail:  Alan.sharp@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  

~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

East Cambridgeshire District Council Update 

District Councillors : Alan Sharp & Amy Starkey – 

Woodditton Ward 

By the time that you read this, the District Council will 

have held a Full Council meeting. On that agenda is an 

item around parking enforcement within the district 

and we will update next month. 

The Operational Services and Finance & Assets 

Committees have recently met the Operational 

Services Committee starting a review of indoor and 

outdoor sports facilities within the district. We would 

welcome any comments or suggestions as to the 

current facilities and where they could be improved or 

added to. 

The Finance & Assets Committee discussed the 

regular review of the budget for the Council over the 

next five years. We have previously advised that the 

District Council may have to raise their portion of the 

Council Tax for a Band D property by £5 for the first 

time in eight years. We will continue to keep that 

under review over the coming months. If we can avoid 

having to request an increase, we will do so. 

Surgeries 

If you wish to discuss a Council issue in confidence, 

whether it relates to East Cambridgeshire District 

Council or Cambridgeshire County Council, please 

contact us. The sad events of 15th October make us all 

aware of our safety, but our democracy is founded on 

elected representatives being available to residents 

and will continue to be available, whilst ensuring our 

own safety. 

Stay Safe 

Alan Sharp:    alan.sharp@eastcambs.gov.uk   

Tel 07794 292941  Alan.sharp@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  

Amy Starkey:    amy.starkey@eastcambs.gov.uk 

Tel 07901 716233 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

John Trapp – Bottisham Ward 

At September’s meeting of the Operational Services 

Committee one of the items on the agenda was a 

proposal for enforcement of car parking regulations in 

the District. At the meeting it was announced that 

that item would be deferred for consideration by Full 

Council in October.  

Operational Services Committee also approved the 

outdoor sports facilities and playing fields strategy 

mailto:Alan.sharp@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:alan.sharp@eastcambs.gov.uk
mailto:Alan.sharp@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:amy.starkey@eastcambs.gov.uk


which includes the aims of “securing provision, 

improvement and maintenance of outdoor sport and 

playing pitches across the district”. This was in the 

same month that consultation closed on the Council’s 

plans to demolish the Outdoor Activities centre at 

Mepal and replace it with a crematorium and burial site 

even though the Council’s own consultation showed 

that most residents don’t support the proposal. 

The Committee heard a presentation from Newmarket 

Citizens’ Advice Bureau (CAB) in which it was noted 

that requests for advice had increased, notably for 

advice around benefits and tax credits, debts, 

employment and relationships. Audits of the services 

and governance of Newmarket CAB had rated it as 

good. East Cambs funds the Newmarket CAB for 

around £23k per year.  

Finance & Assets Committee considered the Medium 

Term Financial Strategy Update. This assumes that 

Council tax will rise by £5 (for a Band 4, and in 

proportion for other Bands) each year from 2022 and 

that inflation will be 2% (although the Bank of England 

is predicting 4%) and still notes that in order to set a 

legal budget for 2022/23 East Cambs will need to 

deliver: 

• Efficiencies in the cost-of-service delivery  

• Reductions in service levels  

• Increased income from fees and charges  

• Increased commercialisation via its trading 

companies 

One of the cost reductions which we fear the 

Administration may impose is the grant to Newmarket 

CAB, putting its services to local residents at risk, and 

thereby removing an independent advice service. 

To give you some idea of the comparative savings 

required: the planned increase in Council Tax is about 

3.5%, and the ECDC income from Council Tax is about 

£4.5 million; interestingly, the Parish precept is just 

over half of the income that ECDC receives in Council 

Tax (and the Council receives other taxes and grants, 

so the income from Council Tax is about a third of its 

total income); the savings required in three years’ time 

is almost £4 million. 

Our next Councillors’ Surgery and meet your 

Councillors will be on Wednesday 1st  December at 6.30 

p.m. This will be held by Zoom – Meeting ID: 865 7631 

8040, Passcode: 490667. If you prefer to join by 

telephone, the number is 01314 601196 

John Trapp Cllr :  John.Trapp@eastcambs.gov.uk 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BURROUGH GREEN READING ROOM. 

We are licensed to cater for 100 people and are 

available on various days of the week. 

The charges are £8.00 per hour for village and 

£10.00 for outside. 

 

To hire the Reading Room,  

Please contact Joanne Harrison on 01638 508888 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

2523 LINTON AIR CADETS. 

What a few months we’ve had! The Battle of Britain 

Duxford airshow was a huge success. Bringing 

together over 60 cadets and staff on our camp, 

including local squadrons. The car parking was a breeze 

and the show managed to avoid the rain on both days 

giving the cadets a chance to brush up on their 

aircraft recognition and photography skills. 

With the darker evening for the September show we 

like to run a film night in the evening. We fired up the 

generator, broke out the projector, dished out the 

popcorn and kicked back and relaxed after a hard day’s 

work. Lots of new friends were made for staff and 

cadets alike. That’s what being back face to face is all 

about.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cl Paul Orton on camp with cadets 

At time of writing Corporals Pevley and Newall are 

both on an annual Adventure Training camp along with 

CI Orton. Some fantastic mountain walking 

opportunities are underway and it looks like a fantastic 

time. I look forward on updating you with their 

achievements. 

Corporal Vellacott and Cadet Spall both look forward 

to an annual camp at RAF Leeming in the coming weeks 

- so activities are back in full swing. 

We continue to achieve on squadron with cadets 

working through the classification syllabus, practice 

for Remembrance Sunday parade and shooting events 

to take us through the winter months. 

2523 will return to the air with our first Grob Tutor 

powered flying allocation in December.  

If you are minimum aged 12 and in year 8, now is the 

perfect time to join our squadron. 

Bradley Wright 

Pilot Officer RAFAC 

training.2523@rafac.mod.gov.uk 

07943 873272 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

RON & REG’S POTATO COMPANY 

Finest new potatoes, with thinner skins - 

£1.20 kg 

Small or large quantities delivered to your 

door by Ronnie & Reggie, 13 & 11yr olds 

from Brinkley. 

07903 600192 

E mail – 2323rh2323@gmail.com 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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CAMBRIDGESHIRE FIRE & RESCUE SERVICE 

Help us keep people safe this Bonfire Night! 

Does your village have a firework display planned for 

this year's Bonfire Night? If so, we want to advertise 

it in our map of local displays.  

We want to encourage families to attend organised 

fireworks displays to ensure our communities stay 

safe while enjoying the fireworks celebrations. We 

hope to include as many displays as possible to offer 

people the closest options to their home.  

Please let us know about any planned firework displays 

taking place in and around your area for us to include 

in our map of organised displays.   

The map will feature on our website and across our 

social media channels.   

If you wish to send through display details, please 

send the full address and information in an email to 

pressoffice@cambsfire.gov.uk.  

  

For more information log on to www.cambsfire.gov.uk, 

follow us on social media or call 01480 444500. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BRINKLEY MEMORIAL HALL 

HOST IT IN THE HALL 

Hire the Hall for any function big or small. Birthday 

parties, weddings, anniversaries, or any excuse to 

entertain. Fundraising events, coffee mornings, 

quizzes, bingo, clothes sales etc.  

We would welcome anyone who would like to put on 

exercise and fitness classes, flower arranging classes 

or any Group looking for a venue.   

The charges to hire the Memorial Hall are £10 per 

hour for VV cluster and £12 per hour for outside. The 

Hall can cater for 80 people, has a fully equipped 

kitchen and very comfy seating.  

Contact: Susie Shuter on 01638 508729 

07836 656643 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

MARSH MAIL – News from Linton Village College 

We held our Year 11 Awards Evening and belated Prom 

on the 1st October. It was so lovely to welcome back 

the Class of 2021 to celebrate their achievements and 

see them enjoying reconnecting with their classmates.  

We are so proud of their exceptional hard work and 

resilience, reflected in amazing academic outcomes 

awarded through the Teacher Assessed Grade 

process. Just as important were the certificates and 

prizes recognising students’ Linton Learner attributes.  

Our current Year 11 students are also demonstrating 

great care and responsibility as they prepare for their 

Year 11 mock exam series this month. There remains a 

great deal of uncertainty for our young people about 

how the academic year will unfold. Nevertheless, they 

are applying themselves with great focus and 

fortitude.  

We’ve also spent the last month welcoming new, 

prospective families to the school. We hosted 550 

visitors at our Open Evening and enjoyed visiting our 

cluster primary schools to meet Year 6 students. 

Members of the College community may be interested 

in the online Open Evening materials that we have on 

our website, including a virtual tour recently recorded 

by a drone. The video really captures our expansive 

site and great facilities.  

Our school lettings have really increased over recent 

months, including the school hall being used for a 

wedding. It is great to see members of the community 

making use of the school out of hours for events as 

well as clubs and adult learning. Rooms can be booked 

for use for parties and other activities via our school 

hire website (www.schoolhire.co.uk/cambridge/linton-

village-college). The College benefits from the income 

from lettings and is able to invest this money back into 

school facilities.  

Another fundraising highlight of the year will also 

have taken place by the time of publication. The 

sponsored walk is a great opportunity for collective 

exercise and fancy dress as well as sponsorship.  

We are currently recruiting for new committee 

members and volunteers to support The Friends of 

LVC. Please contact our current chair, Nicola Tudge, 

via reception@lvc.org if you would like to get involved. 

 

Helena 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

RAF WRATTING COMMON 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 14th 

NOVEMBER 

There will be a short Service at the 

Memorial on Sunday 14th November 2021 at 12 noon. 

Having been unable to invite more than a handful of 

attendees to the November and May memorial 

services throughout the Covid pandemic, we now feel 

we have reached the point where we can broaden the 

invitation. But please do bear social distancing in mind 

and be aware that some may feel less comfortable 

attending an event like this. 

Please do not attend if you feel unwell in any way. 

The Memorial is situated at Weston Woods Farm, 

Weston Colville, CB21 5NR.  We hope to be joined by 

some of the Veterans who served with XC Squadron, 

1651 Heavy Conversion Unit and 195 Squadron. Also, 

Cadets from 1451 (Haverhill) Squadron of the Air 

Training Corps will be on parade.  Wreaths will be laid 

in memory of all those who served here and throughout 

the world, especially those who gave their lives in the 

cause of freedom.  Attendees are invited to lay 

wreaths or crosses for those they wish to remember, 

and anyone is welcome to attend.  

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM. 

Dan Heath. 

for Friends of Wratting Common 

Email rafwrattingcommon@gmail.com 

Tel. Mob: 07736 737174     Home: 01440 730192 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 



SERVICES NOVEMBER   ALL WELCOME 

 

Sunday 7th November 3rd Sunday before Advent  

9.00 am Holy Communion  Brinkley 

Rev’d Rosemary Rycraft 

10.30 am Family Worship  Burrough Green 

Rev’d Andrew Rycraft 

6.00 pm All Souls’ Memorial Service   

Westley Waterless 

Rev’d Rosemary Rycraft 
Jonah 3: 1-5, 10   Hebrews 9: 24-end   Mark 1: 14-20 

 

Sunday 14th November Remembrance Day  

Remembrance Day services at   

10.55 am Stetchworth 

Rev’d Rosemary Rycraft 

10.55 am Brinkley 

Bishop Dagmar 

3.00 pm Carlton 

Rev’d Andrew Rycraft 

 

Sunday 21st November     Christ the King  

9.00 am Holy Communion   Burrough Green 

Rev’d Peter Gill 

10.30 am Morning Prayer  Brinkley  

Rev’d Peter Gill 
Daniel 7: 9-10,13,14   Revelation 1: 4b-8   John 18: 33-37 

 

Sunday 28th November    Advent Sunday  

10.30 am Holy Communion  Dullingham 

Rev’ds Rosemary or Andrew Rycraft 

3.00 pm Evening Prayer   Stetchworth 

Rev’d Rosemary Rycraft 
Jeremiah 33: 14-16   1 Thesalonians 3: 9-end    

Luke 21: 25-36 

++++++++++++++ 

 

A few days ago, when I was in a school sharing 

lunchtime with the pupils (following their Covid 

guidelines, of course) a small boy asked me if I was 

looking forward to Christmas, as he was, very much! It 

reminded me of both the preparations and anticipation 

of the next two months and the energy required. 

 

For here we are, at the start of November with 

Advent and Christmas 2021 almost upon us.  

 

However, I am glad that before the presents and 

sparkle of Christmas, there are the gifts of time for 

reflection and remembrance during November. We 

commemorate Remembrance Day and hold our 

Remembrance Sunday Service. We also hold our All 

Soul’s Memorial Service. We will all remember in 

different and personal ways. As Pope John Paul II 

said, ‘Let us remember the past with gratitude, live 

the present with enthusiasm, and look forward to the 

future with confidence’. Then, at the end of 

November, we celebrate Advent Sunday heralding the 

beginning of another year in the Christian calendar and 

offering a wonderful opportunity to make a fresh 

start. The word Advent means “coming” and the weeks 

leading up to Christmas give us a chance to recognise 

again the amazing initiative that God took in coming to 

earth in the Christ child. To help us do this we will 

repeat our ‘Festival of Light’ as St Mary’s, Dullingham, 

so please look out for a bigger and better display this 

year. 

Sometimes the best part of an experience is the 

anticipation - whether it is looking forward to the 

pudding after the main course or to some other event 

in our lives. We live in expectation and anticipation 

because we sense that something wonderful is on the 

way.  

Anthea Kenna 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

RADDESLEY BENEFICE WEBSITE 

On the website you can find out more about our 

churches, services, what’s on and useful information 

about baptisms, funerals and weddings;  

www.raddesley.com 

  

INTERIM PRIESTS: 

Rev’ds Rosemary and Andrew Rycraft 

19 Cardigan Street, 

Newmarket, CB8 8HZ 

01638 665421 

Churchwardens: 

Burrough Green:   Lucy Talbot Tel: 01638 507060, 

email: peterandlucyt@btinternet.com 

Westley Waterless: Ms. Deborah O'Riordan, Tel: 

01638 507741,  email d.a.oriordan@btinternet.com 

and Mrs Liz Gibson, Tel: 01638 508600,    

lizgibson@me.com 

Brinkley: Ros Pates 01638 507240 

rospates@yahoo.co.uk 

Carlton: Stephen Roberts 01223 290372 or 

Stephen.roberts28@btopenworld.com.  

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

St. Peter’s Church Stetchworth 

Christmas Tree Festival 

 
Saturday 11th December 2021 

 2.00 – 5.00 pm 

Musical entertainment at 3.00 pm  

by Kettlefields School Choir 

Come and see the Christmas Trees  

that have been   decorated by Community Groups 

Refreshments available 

Raffle and Christmas Goodies 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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